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TO NEWS EDITORS AND JOURNALISTS  

FROM THE MPUMALANGA DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION  

30 APRIL 2024 

 

MEC MAJUBA TAKES THE RHANDZA XIKOLO XA WENA CAMPAIGN TO JAMES KHOSA SECONDARY 

SCHOOL 

The MEC for Education, Mr Bonakele Majuba will on Tuesday, 30 April 2024 join the school community of James 

Khosa Secondary School in Bushbuckridge Local Municipality to participate in the Rhandza Xikolo Xa Wena 

Campaign. 

 

The MEC will be assisting teachers, learners and members of the school governing body to clean the surroundings 

of the School to create favorable learning and teaching space. The Rhandza Xi Kolo Xa Wena Campaign seeks to 

mobilize communities to own and safeguard schools at all times. It intends to ensure that communities protect and 

take care of school properties. 

 

The activities for the campaign include the rehabilitation of School furniture, fixing broken windows , doors and door 

handles, repair of leaking roofs, replace falling ceilings , painting, landscaping and campaign against criminal 

activities and the prevention of the trafficking of illegal substances and dangerous weapons. 

 

The Department of Justice and Correctional Services together with the Mpumalanga Regional Training Trust will 

also provide the requisite support by adding personnel towards the realization of the goals of the Campaign. The 

MEC will use the occasion to emphasize the importance of community involvement in creating a safe and 

successful learning environment for learners and teachers . 

The campaign includes school improvement projects and a "Cleanest School Award" to promote a positive learning 

experience. All schools in Bohlabela District are expected to participate in this Programme on Tuesday, 30 April 

2024.Together, we can ensure all learners have a chance to excel. 

 

The media is invited to accompany the MEC for Education at James Khosa Secondary School at 11H00. 

Inquiries:  

Jasper Zwane : 0837431804  

Gerald Sambo  : 0815267802 

 

 


